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Financial Secretary: Michael Jacobson 

Youth Director: Kristin Rienhardt  

Bethany organist: Janis Campbell 

Lost Island organist: Tim Nielsen 

A Monthly Newsletter Linking the Ministries of Bethany Lutheran and Lost Island Lutheran Churches  

 Bethany Lutheran Church: bethanylutheranemmetsburg.com   Fb: Bethany/Lostislandparish 

 Lost Island Lutheran Church  www.lostislandlutheranchurch.com 

 Office Email:  offsecr@gmail.com            Financial Email:  bethanyfinance20@gmail.com 

 Office hours: Mon-Thurs  9 AM - Noon (adjusted during this time)  Office phone: 712-852-4450                         

                                             NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING 
 
18Do not remember the former things, or consider the things of old.19 I am about to do a 
new thing;   now it springs forth, do you not perceive it? (Isaiah 43.)  These are good 
words to ponder as we enter into the new year.  I don't know about you but I'm ready to 
bid good riddance to 2020 with a sigh of relief.  We aren't quite out of the woods yet but 
there are hopeful signs on the horizon; just as there are hopeful signs of the new thing 
God is continuing to bring forth among us, all we need to do is look for them.  Now, a few 
notes about the annual meeting regarding some changes that need to be made because 
of COVID.  The annual meeting at Bethany will he January 17th. following worship.  Lost 
Island will meet January 24th  following worship.  In case of snow or inclement weather 
alternate dates will be chosen.  The deadline for Annual Reports is January 6th.  At the 
most recent Bethany Council meeting, the council discussed what was needed for the 
meeting, and how we were to go about holding the meeting.  1) We need 30 people pre-
sent to constitute a quorum.  A sign up will be posted so that we can ensure that we have 
a quorum attending.  2) Those who commit to attending will be sent a report booklet to 
read over before the meeting. 3) Copies of the report will be made available for others to 
pick up at the church if they wish. 4) In an effort to keep the meeting as timely as possible 
to limit prolonged exposure to anything the council is asking that any questions regarding 
specific reports be submitted prior to the start of the meeting so they can be addressed. 5) 
Our current constitution does not currently provide for a means of electronic voting for an 
annual meeting though the meeting will be livestreamed so others can see what is going 
on, as with those attending in person, anyone can submit questions or comments on the 
report prior to the start of the meeting.  Pastor Peter is checking with the Synod about 
electronic voting, and any adjustments to the voting will be made at the start of the meet-
ing.  As always I am deeply grateful for our partnership in ministry, and look forward to 
whatever the year ahead brings.                         
        Pastor Peter 

 

 

http://www.lostislandlutheranchurch.com
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Help with youth group, Sunday school, altar guild, WELCA, be a prayer  

warrior, be on a board, help out around the church in some way shape or form.   

Circle Schedules  

          *Tabitha Circle:  TBA 

      *Sarah Circle:  TBA 

      *Mary Martha Circle: TBA  

           *Ruth Circle: TBA 

          Morning Quilting          Night Quilters 
      Monday’s 9 AM weekly                                       1st and 3rd Monday’s at 6 pm 
       (Suspended for now)                         (Suspended for now) 
 
         Adult Bible Study        Men’s Bible Study  
     3rd Sunday (most months)                          Wednesdays @ Noon 
         4:00pm-6:00pm         Please bring your own sack lunch 
     Watch your calendar                                                       Coffee will be provided 

ALL ARE WELCOME!     

We remember those in special need of  God’s love and care including: Dale Oppedal, 
Dennis & Sherrie Mandsager, Father Clem, Joe Neary, Dawn Daniels, Katie Meyers,  
Don Crocoll, Roger Will, Robert Mortenson Jr., Duane Schipull, Linda Gjerde, Kyle An-
derson, Sharon Omundson’s siblings, Danny & Linda Umbrell, Phyllis Schroeder, Janis Campbell, 
Debra Zanfes,  
Teresa Jensen, Garwin Anderson, Lucille Anderson, and all those we name in our hearts. 
Our sympathy and prayers to Sharon Omundson on the death of her sister, Susan Wheeler. 
*Our missionary: Courtney Davis in Papua New Guinea 
*Our companion synods: The Southern Diocese of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in Tanzania-Yakobi 
Parish, companion with Lost Island, Bethany, and the Evangelical Lutheran Church in Chile. 

Thank you to all who have been involved in worship on Sundays and Wednesdays to bring us the Good 
News! 

Thank you to all that have continued to give your monetary donations! 

Thank you to all that have supported the families whom have lost loved ones recently.   

Thank you to all that helped put on the Christmas Program.  It was a very different one but one that got 
kids to still share the message.   
 
Thank you for all those that watched and caroled along at Glenn Henriksen’s Concert.  We appreciate 
Jonah and Bill for singing with Glenn as well.   15 

 

 

DECEMBER 2020  Bethany Lutheran  Church Treasurer’s Report              
Attendance average:   
MONTHLY BUDGET NEEDS:  

 

 
MONTHLY BEGINNING  BALANCE 

1,127.36 

INCOME  

Offerings 12,071.01 

PPP Loan/Pending Grant 
Miscellaneous Income 
Lost Island 

0.00 
 

12,000 

Total Income 24,071.01 

EXPENSES  

Personnel Expenses 7,729.32 

Program Expenses 687.96 

Office Expenses 582.30 

Property Expenses 1,215.46 

Western IA Synod 
Other Donations 

286.20 
970.00 

Damascus Road 50.00 

NO ELCA Donations 293.20 

TOTAL EXPENSE 11,814.44 

Income Less Expenses 12,256.57 

GENERAL FUND BALANCE          13,383.93 

If you have any questions concerning the finances of the church please feel free to call me.  
Thanks! Michael  (These figures are current up to December  27th) 

Bethany would like to encourage online monetary offerings. The 
local Emmetsburg banks each provide a FREE online bill pay ser-
vice which can arrange recurring weekly or monthly payments. If 
you need more information, contact your local Emmetsburg bank 

at your earliest convenience.  

If you have any financial questions, please email Michael at bethanyfinance20@gmail.com and  
he can answer any questions.   
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Angie Hetrick, President                 712-298-0331  
Joe Neary, Vice President               712-852-2642           
Aletha King-Treasurer               424-3611; 298-0684              
Diane Clasing-Steger, Secretary     712-298-1003 
Pam Hermansen               254-717-0787                   
Chuck Duhn                                    712-298-1027 
Dianne Hough               712-852-2169 
Mark Evans             712-260-5651  

Do you have questions?  Need assistance?  Contact your 
council members and they will get you connected with the 

Bethany                            Lost Island 

Troy Leininger – President  
Tim Nielsen - Treasurer 
Kyle Norris – Secretary 
Craig Thu & Steve Pitt – Trustees  
Alan Oppedal & Charles Henningsen – Deacons 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: 

STEWARDSHIP – SEASON OF GIVING 

The Church would like to personally thank all of you for your con-
sistent generosity throughout the year and helping us do the power-
ful ministry we have been called to at Bethany Lutheran Church. 
Through your generosity we look forward to preparing for another 
year of ministry together. If you find you are able to make an addi-
tional gift beyond your normal amount, that would be wonderful! 
Please know that your donation, no matter its size, is deeply appreci-
ated and empowers us to carry out our church’s ability to make a 
difference in people’s lives. 

Stewardship – and, at this time of year, pledging our financial support – is the 
foundation on which our entire Church life is built: our worship, our mission outreach, 
our children’s programs, the care and maintenance of our grounds and buildings. 
Together, we can support each other through this difficult time. Together, we can 
answer God’s call to mission and ministry. Together, we can be spiritually united even 
when physically apart. 
 
Thank you for your faithfulness and generosity! Even though God has done amazing 
things through our congregation this year, I know that the best is yet to come. 
 

COVID UPDATE 
As of right now:  *Masks are required inside the church and distancing is expected.   
The COVID team is meeting on a regular basis to discuss and make the best decisions to 
keep people safe and healthy while figuring out ways to minister to all.  The COVID team 
is seeking guidance from the CDC, Iowa Department of Health, and Local Health Authori-
ties to make those decisions.   
God is still there in the midst of this pandemic.  Remember that.   

We are giving away these Ornament Keepsakes, if you would like one 
contact Diane in the office and she will gladly give you one.    
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In Memory of Ron Chapman given by Lorraine Johnson 
In Memory of Brian Campbell given by Lorraine Johnson 
In Memory of  Alvina Walker given by Jane Heykes for Carpet Fund 
In Memory of Alvina Walker given by Frank & Marit Veltri for Scholarship Fund 
In Memory of Alvina Walker given by Elaine & David Sidles for Radio Fund 
In Memory of Alvina Walker given by Angie Hetrick fpr Youth Fund 
In Memory of Fern Schmidt given by Danny & Linda Umbrell 
In Memory of Brian Campbell given by Danny & Linda Umbrell 
In Memory of Ron Chapman given by Danny & Linda Umbrell 
In Memory of Alvina Walker given by Danny & Linda Umbrell 
In Memory of Ron Chapman given by Jane Heykes for Carpet Fund 
In Memory of Ron Chapman given by Maggie Blecker for Endowment Fund 
In Memory of Ron Chapman given by Beverly Norland for Endowment Fund 
In Memory of Ron Chapman given by Sandi Chapman for Ron Chapman Mem. (Bible Fund)  
In Memory of Ron Chapman given by Sandi Chapman for Ron Chapman Mem. (Endowment Fund) 
In Memory of Joan Firkins given by Frank & Marit Veltri for Scholarship Fund 
In Memory of Susan Wheeler given by Jane Heykes for Green Space  
 

Bethany 
Sundays at 
10:30am 

Lost Island 
Sundays at 

8:45am 

IN-Person Worship Resumed at Bethany with safety precautions in place.   
 Sunday Worship (Traditional) at 10:30am 
 Wednesdays (Worship and Message) at 7:30pm 
*Note Communion will not be during services but will continue to be on an 
individual basis.  Wednesdays at Bethany and Thursdays at Lost Island. 
Please continue to take extra measures to keep your distance at church and 
follow the CDC guidelines.   In person on Facebook Live 

Do you know how to play an instrument?  Keep tempo?  Sing?   
We would love to have a variety of people of all gifts, talents, and ages 

to be apart of Wednesday night worship.   Talk to Kristin if you have interest.   

MEMORIALS 
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Ingham-Okoboji Camping Ministry              $200.00 
Horizons Unlimited                                       $200.00 
Lakeside Lutheran Home Auxiliary              $200.00 
Church of Damascus Road                            $200.00 
Upper Des Moines Opportunity                    $200.00 
Feed our Kids---Emmetsburg                        $200.00    
Camp Fund at Bethany                                  $150.00 
Discretionary Fund-- Bethany                       $200.00 
Bible Fund----Bethany                                   $100.00   
Scholarship Fund---Bethany                          $200.00     
Assisting Families at Bethany (4)                  $200.00 
Replacement of Pew Cushions                      $100.00 
Monitor for Altar Area                                  $100.00 
Kim Campbell (Seminary Classes)                $300.00  
                                                                                                                        

                TOTAL          $2,550.00 

 

***THE WOMEN AT BETHANY LUTHERAN ARE ACTIVE!!!*** 
Our Christmas Donations amounted to $2,550.00 with a breakdown as follows:  

 

These funds are from the Scandinavian Tea: 
$2347.00 

 

As listed, the women gifted to 6 organiza-
tions outside of Bethany and to 8 organiza-
tions within Bethany and to Kim Campbell 

for Seminary 
 
If anyone has any questions, please feel free 

to contact: 
 

Kim Campbell, WELCA President.  
712-298-1077 

Janis Campbell, WELCA Treasurer  
712-852-4926 

or others on the Executive Board  
(Sherri Ort, Jacki Ellingrod) 
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Angie Hetrick 
Jim Anderson  
Sandi Chapman 
Kent & Belinda Davidson 
Robert & Shirley DePue 
Marilyn Egland 
Steve & Becky Finer     
Carla Firkins 
Eric & Shelly Hanson 

Mark & Darca Saxton  
Lorraine Johnson 
Mark & Connie Schroeder 
Maxine Lashbrook 
Pat & Kathy Mehan 
Brent & Stephanie Mehan 
Don Nauss 
Pat Vician   
Terry & Pam Rouse 

Ryan & Molly Veldboom 
Annette Peterson 
David & Elaine Sidles 
Josh & Holly Sidles 
Keith Snavely 
Frank & Marit Veltri 
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Bethany Funeral Servers For Group IV 

             Dave & Elaine Sidles, Bill & Jacki Ellingrod, Jane Heykes — Co-Chairpersons  

                             
Volunteers - please be flexible in your roles as we adapt to  

COVID-19 Guidelines during worship. 
If you don’t feel comfortable with these duties due to COVID-19,  

Please let the office know. 
 
 
 

LECTORS:    January   3   Angie Hetrick 
                               January 10   Quentin Ort 
                               January 17   Frank Veltri 
                               January 24   Dan Dooley 
    January 31   Sandy Chapman 
    
                              
               

ALTAR GUILD:    January         Pam & Mike Hermansen 
 

 
USHERS:              January   3     David Sidles 
                              January 10     Elaine Nauss 
                              January 17     Michael Jacobson 
   January 24     Lonnie Naig 
                              January 31     Bob Steger 
    
 

 

 

** Please contact the Office at (712) 852-4450 if you need to switch,  
change dates, or if you won’t be here prior to the date you are scheduled.  

Thank You! 
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ORGANIST                                Tim Nielsen 
 
ALTAR GUILD           JANUARY Linda Pitt, Pat Henningsen 
                                                                                     
READERS  Jan    3   Madison Norris 
                                            Jan 10   Kyle Norris 
                                            Jan 17   Karyn Leininger 
                                            Jan 24   Tim Nielsen 
                 Jan 31   Charles Henningsen 
      
  
ACOLYTE                           Jan  3    Olivia Sorenson 
                                             Jan 10   Zac Sorenson 
                                             Jan 17   Corrine Cook 
    Jan 24    Avon Hackbart-Morlock 
    Jan 31    Colleen Cook 
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Friends of Sharing the Dream in Guatemala is a volunteer-based fair trade organization that 
works to reduce poverty in Guatemala through collaborative partnerships with Guatemalans. 

 The partnership includes projects in communities in which we have artisans.   

*An opportunity to help those in need for Guatemala can be sent to:      
www.sharingthedream.org          

    Or you can send a check to:        
           Sharing The Dream 

 10 W. Main 
        Vermillion,SD 57069          

As they too have been affected by the COVID-19 

 
Please remember and prayerfully consider including Courtney in your prayers and 
financial support. Checks should be made to “Bethany Lutheran Church” with a 
memo “For the ministry of Courtney Davis, Acct. #305075.”             
Courtney’s blog at: cdchronicles.wordpress.com         
                                email address: co.davis@sil.org.pg   
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Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly as you teach and admonish one another with all 

wisdom, and as you sing psalms, hymns and spiritual songs with gratitude in your hearts 

to God. (Colossians 3:16) 

The hymns of the Christian church not only serve us well in our worship and in our teaching but, 

they can also offer striking spiritual insight, comfort and counsel.  

Each week reflect on what words reminds you of God’s truth, what words make you  

stumble, what words make you praise God? 
WEEK OF JANUARY 3 
#57 LBW “LET OUR GLADNESS HAVE 
NO END” 
“Let our gladness have no end, Hallelujah! 
for to earth did Christ descend. Hallelujah! 
Refrain On this day God gave us 
 Christ, his Son, to save us; 
         Christ, his Son, to save us.” 
 

WEEK OF JANUARY 10 
#455 ELW “CRASHING WATERS AT 
CREATION” 
“Crashing waters at creation, ordered by the 
Spirit's breath, first to witness day's beginning 

from the brightness of night's death “ 
 

WEEK OF JANUARY 17 
#434 LBW “THE SON OF GOD, OUR 
CHRIST” 

 “The Son of  God, our Christ, the Word, the Way, 

shared human life and toiled throughout the day; 
from common folk he called the twelve to be 
coworkers in his sacred ministry.” 
 
WEEK OF JANUARY 24 
#494 LBW “JESUS CALLS US, O’ER THE 
TUMULT” 
“Jesus calls us; o’er the tumult 
 of our life’s wild, restless sea, 
 day by day his clear voice sounding, 
 saying, “Christian, follow me.” 
 

WEEK OF JANUARY 31 
#87 LBW “HAIL TO THE LORD’S 
ANOINTED” 
Hail to the Lord’s anointed, great David’s greater 
Son! Hail, in the time appointed, his reign on 
earth begun! He comes to break oppression,  to set 
the captive free, to take away transgression  and 
rule in equity. 

WHAT CHILD IS THIS? 

“What Child Is This?” is a famous and traditional Christmas carol craft-
ed in 1865. The lyrics were composed by William Chatterton Dix, the 

son of a surgeon residing in Bristol, England. William spent most of his life as a businessman in Glasgow, 
Scotland, working at the managerial level of the Maritime Insurance Company. He was greatly enticed by 
traditional English folk songs, and when he started writing the lyrics for “What Child Is This?,” and decid-
ed to utilize the melody of “Greensleeves” to create the carol. It is his most memorable and famous crea-

tion to date. 
In 1865, William was 29 years old when he suffered from a near-fatal bout of sickness. He was afflicted 
with severe depression, and this near-death experience changed him completely. While undergoing recov-
ery, he experienced a spiritual awakening that inspired him to start crafting hymns. He became an avid 
reader of the Bible and subsequently, he wrote the lyrics of “What Child Is This?” and incorporated the 
tune of the celebrated English folk song, “Greensleeves.” 
 
Greensleeves was already one of the most aesthetic and beloved melodies of the festive season at that time. 
Although it’s not a quintessential Christmas tune, its association with the festive season can be dated back 
to 1642. It was paired back then with Waits’ carol titled, “The Old Year Now Away is Fled.” Also, Wil-
liam Shakespeare refers to this popular tune twice in his famous play - “Merry Wives of Windsor.”  
 
“What Child Is This?” was first published in 1871, six years after its origin. It was featured in an influential 
and prestigious collection of carols in the United Kingdom, titled “Christmas Carols Old and New.”  
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NOISY  

 OFFERING 

 

Courtney Davis 
 

January 10-15th 
 

Brothers and Sisters,  

What a crazy 2020!  I hope you all had a blessed Christmas and now we 

look forward!  We look forward with a new horizon and new vision into 

what God is going to do in  and through us this year.  Many of us make 

new years resolutions, but why wait for a new year...why not start right 

now!  God has given us all a purpose and something to do why we wait for 

this life to pass and/or Jesus to come.  What is He calling you to do?  

What is He guiding you to do NEW? 

 

JANUARY 10TH– SUNDAY SCHOOL RESUMES (VIA INTERACTIVE ZOOM) 

JANUARY 10TH-15TH-NOISY OFFERING FOR COURTNEY DAVIS 

JANUARY 13TH-YOUTH GROUP RESUMES 

JANUARY 24TH-SUNDAY SCHOOL SERVICE PROJECT FROM HOME 

 

BOARD OF EDUCATION/ SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS ARE CREATING TAKE HOME 

BAGS FOR THE KIDS TO PICK UP OR FOR THEM TO BE DELIVERED TO THEIR 

HOMES FOR ALL THE CURRICULUM FOR JANUARY SUNDAY SCHOOL SO THEY CAN 

FOLLOW ALONG AND BE INTERACTIVE WITH US!   

 

All meeting groups are subject to change! 

Sunday school classes will be competing verse each oth-
er in a food drive throughout the school year.  We will 
see how many food items they can bring throughout the 
year, food will be delivered monthly to UDMO.   
The CHALLENGE is ON! 

WILLING TO 

HELP?  

SUPPORT,DRIVE,  

DONATE,TEACH? 

CONTACT  

KRISTIN 

SUNDAY 

SCHOOL  

OFFERING 

11 

 

 ANNUAL REPORTS ARE DUE JAN 6TH!   

 ANNUAL MEETING @ LOST ISLAND, JANUARY 24TH 
 MORNING AND EVENING QUILTING HAS BEEN SUSPENDED UNTIL          

FURTHER NOTICE DUE TO THE CORONA VIRUS. 
 BETHANY MEMBERS CAN PICK UP THEIR 2021 GIVING ENVELOPES IN THE 

BACK OF THE SANCTUARY.   

 

 
BETHANY ANNUAL MEETING INFORMATION 
 ANNUAL MEETING @ BETHANY, JANUARY 17TH 
 11:35AM AFTER WORSHIP 
 SIGN UP AVAILABLE ON WEBSITE OR BY CALLING THE OFFFICE 
 ANNUAL REPORT WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR DOWNLOAD AS IT IS       

AVAILABLE, AS WELL AS PRINTED AT THE CHURCH FOR PICKUP 

 PLACE TO ASK QUESTIONS ON WEBSITE AS WELL AS A BOX LOCATED IN 
THE CHURCH WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR QUESTIONS TO BE ASKED PRIOR 
TO MEETING 

 PLEASE NOTE PASTOR’S ARTICLE FOR A LITTLE MORE DETAIL.  VOTING AND 
OTHER DETAILS WILL BE SOLIDIFIED AND SENT AT A LATER DATE 

 

Thank you for the many that have blessed us with the beautiful poinsettias.   

 

*IN MEMORY OF OUR FAMILY FROM BILL & JACKI  ELLINGROD 
*IN MEMORY OF  OUR FAMILY FROM BOB & DIANE STEGER 
*IN MEMORY OF  MY PARENTS NORM & LOIS QUAM FROM DORI 
QUAM 
*IN MEMORY OF  MY PARENTS LYLE SCHIPULL & EVELYN & WAYNE WARMBIER 
FROM ELAINE & DAVE SIDLES 
*IN MEMORY OF MY PARENTS LAWRENCE & HELEN SIDLES FROM DAVE & 
ELAINE SIDLES 
*IN MEMORY OF MY WIFE, LEA SCHIPULL FROM MIKE SCHIPULL 
*IN MEMORY OF BRIAN CAMPBELL FROM JANIS, KIM, & PHOENIX CAMPBELL, 
AND BRIANA & ALEC WYCOFF 
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HOLY HUMOR 

7 

 

Sunday school kids can still drop off food in the month of January 
for our offering challenge.   
The goal is 500 and we are just over 100 items!!!!!!!  
WE CAN DO THIS! 

HIGH SCHOOL HANGOUT NIGHTS IN  
JANUARY!!!!!! 

 
High school Freshman & Sophomore Hangout Night, Wed. Jan 
13th, 7:30pm worship and hangout afterwards 
High school Junior Hangout Night:  Wed, Jan 20th, 7:30pm 
worship and hangout afterwards 
High school Senior Hangout Night:  Wed, Jan 27th , 7:30pm 
worship and hangout afterwards 
 
 

Join us for a NEW series on Wednesday nights at 7:30pm. 
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SUN MON TUE 

     

3 8:45 am Lost Island Worship 

10:15 am LI Sunday School  
10:30 am Bethany Worship 
                  *Live Streamed  

4 5 
   

6 Annual Reports 

10  8:45 am Lost Island Worship 

9:30 am Bethany Sunday School  
10:15 am LI Sunday School  
10:30 am Bethany Worship 
           *Live Streamed  

11 12 
 8—4:30 Season’s Center 
              Training 

 
  Cub Scouts 

13 8-4:30 pm

 3:30-5 PM 
4-5PM 1st year  Confir mation
5-6 PM Connect (6th
6:00 PM Board of Youth Mtg.
6-7PM 2nd year  Confir mation
7:30 PM  Wor ship & Message  
         *Live Streamed 

7:30-8:45 PM 

17 8:45 am Lost Island Worship 

9:30 am Bethany Sunday School  
10:15 am LI Sunday School  
10:30 am Bethany Worship 
          *Live Streamed  
11:35 am Annual Meeting @ 
Bethany following worship  
  4-6 pm Adult Bible Study 

18 19 
   

    7:00 pm Council Mtg. 
 
   
 
 
           Diane Gone 

20 1:30-3 PM 

5th) 
4-5PM 1st year  Confir mation
5-6 PM Connect (6th
6-7PM 2nd year  Confir mation
7:30 PM  Wor ship & Message  
         *Live Streamed 
7:30-8:45 PM 

24 8:45 am Lost Island Worship 

9:30 am Bethany Sunday School  
10:15 am LI Sunday School  
10:30 am Bethany Worship 
          *Live Streamed 
Annual Meeting @ Lost Island 

25                  
10:00am Assemble  

Newsletter 

26 
Cub Scouts 

27 3:30-5 PM 

5th) 
4-5PM 1st year  Confir mation
5-6 PM Connect (6th
6-7PM 2nd year  Confir mation
7:30 PM  Wor ship & Message  
         *Live Streamed 

31 8:45 am Lost Island Worship 

9:30 am Bethany Sunday School  
10:15 am LI Sunday School  
10:30 am Bethany Worship 
         *Live Streamed  
5-8pm Outr each at Okoboji  

   

January 2021

Noisy offer ing –Courtney Davis
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WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 Church office closed 2 

6 Annual Reports 
Due! 

7 8 9 

4:30 pm  Season’s Center 

5 PM SACK (2nd-5th) 
1st year  Confir mation  
Connect (6th-8th) 

6:00 PM Board of Youth Mtg. 
2nd year  Confir mation 

 Wor ship & Message   
*Live Streamed  

8:45 PM LIFE (9th-12th) 

14 15 16 

1:30-3 PM SACK (2nd-

1st year  Confir mation  
Connect (6th-8th) 

2nd year  Confir mation 
7:30 PM  Wor ship & Message   

*Live Streamed  
8:45 PM LIFE (9th-12th) 

21 
 
 
 
 
            Diane Gone 

22 
      Articles due for  
      February Newsletter 

23 

3:30-5 PM SACK (2nd-

1st year  Confir mation  
Connect (6th-8th) 

2nd year  Confir mation 
7:30 PM  Wor ship & Message   

*Live Streamed  

28 
     WIC Clinic 
    9 am—3 pm 

29 30 

   

January 2021 

Courtney Davis  


